
KISD SHAC MINUTES FEBRUARY 9, 2022 

Members present: Stephanie Reeves, Randi Crow, Hope Campbell, Alexis Ebbey, 

Dailey Smith, Anita Hurtado, Katie Sotzing, Melanie Negri, David Asbill, Kim White, 

Vonda Jones, Kennan Dealy, Brian Wood, Lyolia Bushnell, Olga Esparza, Koti Loss, 

Carol Williams, Antonio Joubert, Arcenia Uriquiza  

 

-Meeting was called to order by Stephanie Reeves @ 12:05 p.m.  

 

-Approval and acceptance of the meeting minutes from December 1, 2021 

 Motion: Randi Owen  

Second: Anita Hurtado 

 

-Welcome - Stephanie Reeves, Co-Chairwoman 

 

-Randi Owen, Co-Chariwoman, reviewed the responsibilities of the SHAC in regards to 

the new legislation about the sex education curriculum.  Handouts with the information 

were available for the attendees.  There was time allowed for questions and discussion. 

 

-Judy Kinney with AIM for Success/Just Say Yes presented an overview of the program 

they provide to educate students about sex education via zoom.  The sex education 

program is appropriate for grade levels 6 - 12.   There are two mental health programs 

available, one is for grades K - 5 and the other is geared for grades 6 - 12.  There was 

time allowed for discussion and questions at the end of the presentation.  The 

presentation was recorded and will be posted on the KISD/SHAC website. 

 

-Next, Stephanie Reeves updated the committee that the district is still providing free 

COVID tests for the staff and students.   Everyone was happy to hear her report that the 

numbers are going down.  The district nurses offer strep testing as well. 

 

-Nurse Reeves showed the video that was created by one of the media classes at the 

high school promoting the district’s partnership with Hazel Health.  They provide 

physical health and mental health free of charge to KISD students. 

 

-Texas Mobile Imaging was a successful experience for the district.  Over 152 people 

were diagnosed.  Statistics will be reported at a later date. 

 

-Hope Campbell shared that the Methodist Health System Mobile Mammography Unit is 

scheduled to be in the district on March 28th and March 29th. 

 

-Stephanie Reeves announced that the next meeting is scheduled for March 30th 2022 

at 12:00 p.m. at the Administration Building. 

 

-Meeting was adjourned at 1:05. 


